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From: Rachael Gaedeke
To: City Clerk
Subject: Public comment regarding chicken rearing in Kenai city limits
Date: Sunday, January 22, 2023 6:02:00 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when
opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

 To Whom it May Concern:

I’m writing to express my support in allowing the citizens of Kenai to be allowed to keep chickens in
their backyards. 

Keeping a small flock of chickens in your own backyard has many benefits from supplying you with
fresh, healthy eggs from well-cared-for animals, to giving you great fertilizer for gardening, to
providing lively pets—as well as being part of the drive to local, sustainable food systems.

Sustainable food systems have always been a top priority for Alaskans. Now more than ever, we
need to be able to count on reliable, nutritious food sources.
Eggs laid from healthy chickens provide a much needed kitchen staple. Currently the price of eggs
is skyrocketing and many grocery stores have empty shelves where their eggs used to be plentiful.
Home-raised hens produce eggs that are fresher, better tasting and often more nutritious than their
commercially farmed counterparts. 

Millions of people keep backyard chickens responsibly. Let our children have the opportunity to
understand where food comes from and contribute to its production. 

Please include this email in public comment for the upcoming meeting.

Sincerely, 

Rachael Gaedeke 
rgaedeke@gmail.com 

mailto:rgaedeke@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@kenai.city
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Linda Mitchell

From: Kristine Schmidt <kristine@kenaialaska.us>
Sent: Friday, January 20, 2023 3:49 PM
To: Linda Mitchell
Subject: Chicken Ordinance 3332-2023: for January 25, 2023 P&Z Commission Meeting

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking 
links, especially from unknown senders. 
 
Dear Planning & Zoning Commissioners: 
 
I am opposed to the chicken ordinance, Ordinance No. 3332‐2023, as written.  I agree with the three letters in your 
1/25/23 meeting packet opposing this ordinance. 
 
This ordinance is a major disruption to City of Kenai land use rules, and has the potential to harm our (Kenai residents’) 
quality of life very greatly.  Our family lives in Woodland Subdivision, on a very small lot (less than 1/3 acre).  Our lot has 
5 lots right next to us, and under this ordinance there could be as many as 60 chickens kept right next to our backyard. 
 
Kenai residents went through a divisive process on chickens just a few years ago, and the two chicken ordinances were 
both failed, even the second one, which had only 2 chickens.  Ordinance 3332‐2023 allows 12 chickens — that is a 
chicken farm, not just “backyard chickens.” 
 
There are many many other problems with this ordinance.  Just one example: there is a bird flu epidemic across the 
United States, including Alaska, killing millions of birds, especially wild birds, and much of the infection comes from 
backyard chickens!  Do we really want to destroy the wild bird population in Kenai? 
 
I will be sending a second letter detailing the many problems with this ordinance before your 1/25/23 meeting. 
 
I am also extremely disappointed with the City’s process for consideration of this ordinance.  With no notice to Kenai 
residents, the ordinance was introduced ONE DAY after the Christmas/New Year’s holidays, in the dead of winter, when 
many Kenai residents are out of town.  It was put on the fast track to be heard and enacted within 2 weeks of 
introduction.  Call me cynical, but this process seems designed to ensure that the public who might oppose the 
ordinance get as little time and input as possible.  Luckily, Councilman Knackstedt convinced the City Council to send it 
to the Planning & Zoning Commission first.   
 
However, there is no work session at either City Council or Planning & Zoning Commission scheduled to consider this 
ordinance and changes to it.  Most if not all major ordinance changes like this one go through at least one work session, 
which allows the public and Council/Commission members to consider amendments.   
 
I request that the Planning & Zoning Commission postpone action on Ordinance 3332‐2023 and schedule a work session 
on it. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of these comments. 
 
Kristine Schmidt 
513 Ash Avenue 
Kenai, Alaska 99611 
(907) 283‐7373 (work) 
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Linda Mitchell

From: Deni Oren <mrsoren23@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2023 6:19 PM
To: City of Kenai Planning Department
Subject: Ordinance No. 3332-2023a

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or 
clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

To whom it may concern,  
  
 Good evening, I am writing to express my support in favor of City of Kenai’s Ordinance No. 3332-2023a; in 
regards to allowing residents on properties less than 40k square feet in size to own up to 12 laying hens.  
 As a City of Kenai resident I think this is a great idea to help offset some of the food supply issues and food 
insecurities my fellow neighbors and myself are starting to face in regards to inflation and supply chain issues lately. I 
do understand the concerns of some when it relates to how the city will pass this in a manner that doesn’t create 
neighborhood nuisances. But as homeowners, I think this can be done in a responsible and appropriate way just as we 
are expected to do with any of our pets.  
 I think passing this ordinance would be so beneficial for local residents, not only for just each individual 
property/homeowner, but as well as for our neighbors who may benefit from receiving or purchasing fresh local eggs 
when our local stores are depleted. With rising costs of food, lack of food on shelves, it would be a world of difference 
to be able to offset some of these worries by having a more sustainable way to provide food for our families. I have 
read through the expectations listed and I find them to be very fair, and do believe it would help to reduce any issues in 
regards to having the hens. I also believe the allowance of up to 12 hens is perfect for a majority of the properties in the 
City of Kenai.  
 Thank you for your time and I hope that the City of Kenai takes my support into consideration.  
 
Respectfully,  
Mr. & Mrs. Oren 



Jeremy & Bridget Grieme 
PO Box 2066 
Kenai, AK 99611 
bhgrieme@gmail.com 
 
January 24, 2023 
 
City of Kenai Planning & Zoning Members and Kenai City Council Members 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
We are writing to express our support for City Ordinance No. 3332-2023a to allow 
residents on properties less than 40,000 square feet in size to own up to twelve laying 
hens to address food security issues. 
 
The cost of a dozen eggs has increased sixty-percent in the last few months.  This is on 
top of consistent and drastic rising food costs over the last three years.  At last check, a 
dozen fresh local eggs was selling for $10.  Eggs are not isolated in these drastic 
increases.  Allowing residents to keep up to twelve hens on their property to provide eggs 
for their family would help alleviate the financial burden that rising food costs have on 
Kenai residents.   
 
Chickens require a small amount of space to be healthy and happy.  Three square feet 
per chicken is recommended by Rural Living Today.  That means that a thirty-six square 
foot coop could easily accommodate up to twelve chickens.  That equates to a relatively 
small (6’x6’) coop, which is smaller than most backyard sheds in Kenai neighborhoods.  
Chickens, unlike dogs and other animals, do not need to be outside and have room to 
roam – and actually are quite content to not be outside in the winter months.  To this end, 
giving residents the option to keep up to twelve laying hens will not create an eye sore, 
or reduce the aesthetic appearance of our neighborhoods and homes.   
 
Some may raise concerns about the potential noise nuisance that chickens could create 
in residential neighborhoods.  People, such as myself, who choose to live in residential 
neighborhoods accept the noise that comes with living in close proximity to others.  These 
sources of noise are often dogs, loud vehicles, and even children.  A dozen laying hens 
would not create additional noise pollution or raise it to an unbearable level.  Not unlike 
homeowners who have multiple dogs, it would be chicken owners’ responsibility to be 
considerate of others and be sure their pets are not interfering with the quality of life for 
their neighbors.  Homeowners who have pets have to perform “poop patrol” to clean up 
after their pets in their yards.  Similarly, chicken owners would clean up after their 
chickens.  Spring time in Alaska is an odorific experience – with or without chickens.  I 
feel confident that home owners can and will do this in a responsible and appropriate way, 
no different than other pet owners. 
 
Alaskans pride themselves on being self-sufficient and providing for themselves and their 
families.  How many members of the council or committee have proudly announced to 



friends and family that they harvested a moose or filled the freezer with salmon to feed 
their family all winter.  Eggs are no different, and allowing up to twelve hens reinforces 
the Alaskan way of life that we are proud of and what sets us apart from other parts of 
the country.   
 
Amending the current ordinance to allow up to twelve laying hens for residents of Kenai 
would be beneficial for families to provide for themselves and to share with their 
neighbors.  Being an Alaskan is also about never knowing a stranger.  Through this 
amendment, chicken owners will have the opportunity to share eggs with others who are 
also struggling to make ends meet due to the current economic climate we are 
experiencing.   
 
Mr. Douthit’s proposed amendment is fair, reasonable, and attainable.  It is a small 
change in policy that has the potential to make a huge change for residents.  For these 
reasons, and those outlined above, I urge you to pass this ordinance. 
 
Respectfully,  
Jeremy & Bridget Grieme 



From: Amanda Smith
To: City Clerk
Subject: Comment for Ordinance No. 3332-2023
Date: Wednesday, January 25, 2023 2:56:13 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or
clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Good Afternoon,

As a resident who would be directly impacted by the proposed amendment of Kenai Municipal Code Section
3.10.070, I am writing to express my support.

Removing barriers to individual food security and self-reliance only serves to improve the lives of residents of the
City of Kenai.  When individuals are able to provide for themselves, their family, and friends, the entire community
becomes more economically resilient.  This is always important, but has become especially critical during the
economic crises that have continued to impact various sectors since the start of Covid-19.

With no end in sight for the current economic downturn, I implore you to allow Kenai residents the freedom to feed
their families.

Sincerely,
Amanda Smith

mailto:amanda.nicole910@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@kenai.city


From: Nathan Smith
To: City Clerk
Subject: Ordinance No. 3332-2023
Date: Wednesday, January 25, 2023 1:37:48 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when
opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Afternoon, 

I send you this due to the email address posted( city_council@kenai.city)to send any support
or concern continues to reject mine and my wife’s email in support of this email. It comes up
with a 550 code which is due to a spam blocker the city uses. This is concerning of itself as
how many people attempt to have their voices heard but are met with this Code when
attempting to email city council. 

It would be foolish to not pass this ordinance and allow the citizens of kenai to raise Chickens.
This could help provide food to low income families as well as teach children a valuable skill
of raising and harvesting their own food. 

I encourage the council to pass this ordnance and look forward to being allowed to raise my
own chickens within city limits. 

Thank you, 

Nathan Smith

mailto:nathan86smith@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@kenai.city

